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File: 97150-20/110998 

February 12, 2013 

Garth Wiggill, District Manager 

Ministry of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Operations 

1907 Ridgewood Road 

Nelson, BC,   V1L 6K1 

Re:  Response to Recommendations of Complaint Investigation # 110998 dated December 10, 2012 

Dear Garth Wiggill: 

Thank you for your letter of December 10, 2012, responding to the Board’s recommendations 

presented in our complaint investigation report FPB/IRC/182, regarding Meadow Creek Cedar 

Ltd. 

The Board acknowledges your agreement with and support of our recommendations, and we 

understand the limitations that legislation puts on your ability to address them in full.  The 

Board also appreciates the careful and detailed response to each of our recommendations, and 

the appendices provided for context.  The District has undertaken as much work as it considered 

possible within its role to implement mitigation strategies recommended in our report.  We also 

recognize your efforts to ensure that silviculture obligations on FLA30171 are met and free 

growing is achieved within the specified timelines.  

However the Board is concerned that legislation and government policy does not afford a district 

manager sufficient ability to proactively address situations where an imminent risk to the 

environment or a forest resource is apparent.  We understand you have district policies in place 

that allow you to react if an event does occur.  The Board’s opinion is that government, as the 

trustee of public lands, needs to assess forest practices and be prepared to take action when harm 

to the environment or forest resource is likely to occur, rather than as reaction to an event.   The 

concept of government as proactive instead of reactive to risks to the forest resource or 

environment is a theme the Board will continue to follow. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Al Gorley, 

Chair, Forest Practices Board 

cc: Tony Wideski 

 Dan Barron 

 Deputy Minister Doug Konkin 


